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Northern Plains Eye Foundation (NPEF) won the 
lottery recently.  To many, that statement conjures 
visions of dollar signs.  For NPEF, our vision of 
“winning the lottery” is that of an adorable little 
girl in glasses with a pink patch over the left lense.  

The little girl, Bella, and her mom, Amber, made 
us feel like we won the lottery because Amber and 
Bella personally paid a visit to NPEF’s office to 
bring a letter of thanks 
to our Foundation for the 
work we do.  In Amber 
and Bella’s case, their 
appreciation was for 
the community service 
outreach of the Northern 
Plains Eye Foundation 
Western South Dakota 
Lions Children’s Vision 
Screening Initiative 
(CVSI).  

“We are so thankful 
Bel la’s  condit ion 
was detected at her 
kindergarten screening 
by the Northern Plains 
Eye Foundation,” Amber 
wrote.  “If it were not for 
this screening, we never 
would have known Bella 
had a problem.”  Amber 
went on to write that 
after the screening, 
upon learning of Bella’s 
undetected vision 
problem, the family took 
her to a local eye doctor 
for a comprehensive 
eye exam.  The exam 
revealed Bella’s vision was 20/150, and the family 
was heartbroken.

Through patching and some creative home 
vision therapy designed by Amber, Bella was seeing 
20/50 by August.  She continues to patch and do 
daily vision therapy, including red-line treatment 
with red/green glasses.

“We are so thankful to the Northern Plains Eye 
Foundation for the service they provide through 
these free screenings,” Amber stated.  “Because 
of the Northern Plains Eye Foundation screening, 
Bella was truly given the gift of sight.”  

Thankfully, our Foundation has had the privilege 
of hearing many stories such as Bella’s.  It makes us 
proud of what we do.  

Recently, we were asked what made us most 
proud with respect to NPEF’s work.  We are 
humbled, through our CVSI program, a child’s 
chance of success in learning and in life, is 
increased through our free vision screenings that 

identify undetected 
vision issues.  Through 
Christmas Gift of Sight, 
underserved patients 
who  a r e  w i thou t 
financial means to 
afford care are given 
the gift of sight-saving 
surgery, in order to 
regain their sight, and 
more  impor tan t l y, 
independence and 
quality of life, because 
of what we do.   Through 
NPEF ’s  Workp lace 
V i s i o n  W e l l n e s s 
program, we are proud 
preemptive training to 
prevent workplace eye 
injuries is available.  
And, due to NPEF’s 
annual scholarship, 
awarded in honor of 
Dr. Paul Zimmerman, 
a past  Foundat ion 
Board Member and 
o p h t h a l m o l o g i s t , 
medical students may 
pursue the study of 
ophthalmology.   

Because of your support of our Foundation, 
you can be proud, too.  Your financial gifts play 
an integral role in bestowing essential funding to 
sustain NPEF’s ongoing efforts across our region to 
protect and preserve vision and restore sight.  Your 
gifts help our Foundation ensure a child’s potential, 
like that of Bella, is not handicapped by a vision 
disorder, and that her family, and others we serve, 
can enjoy and celebrate the joyous visions of 
the Christmas season.  Please continue to give 
generously.

Amber and daug hter, Bella, who was 

referred by CVSI for treatment of Amblyopia

     “Because of the
Northern Plains Eye 
Foundation screening,
Bella was truly given 
   the gift of sight…” 



EYE TO EYE: THE DIRECTOR’S VIEW

A longtime Northern Plains Eye 
Foundation (NPEF) Board Member, 
Dr. Erwin Reimann, steps off the NPEF 
Board at the end of this month.  Erwin 
has served as one of our Foundation’s 
Board Members for the past decade, 
and was President of NPEF from 1997 
to 2004.  

Over the years, Erwin has 
provided integral leadership that 
has brought our Foundation through 
many changes.  Today, his legacy is 

an organization that brings vision-related community outreach 
to literally thousands of individuals across the region through 
free children’s vision screenings that identify undetected vision 
issues, sight-saving surgery for underserved patients who are 
without financial means to afford care, an annual scholarship for 
medical students pursuing the study of ophthalmology in order to 
insure quality health care in our region for future generations, and 
preemptive training to prevent workplace eye injuries.

Most importantly, he inspired our Foundation’s Board and 
Staff to believe and personally invest in our Foundation as key 
stakeholders, so that together we could achieve our goals.     

On behalf of the NPEF’s Board of Directors and Staff, I would 
like to personally thank you, Erwin, for the very important role 
you played in support of our Foundation’s mission through the 
donation of your valued time, talents and expertise.  Your passion, 
dedication, and leadership will be truly missed.

As we say goodbye to 2014, on behalf of the Board of 
Directors and Staff of NPEF, may your holidays 
be bright and your New Year be filled with 
health, happiness, and prosperity.

Executive Director
Northern Plains Eye Foundation

WELCOME TO OUR NEWEST BOARD MEMBER

JACK KAUP

Jack Kaup is the Chief Financial Officer for Black Hills Surgical Hospital, responsible for directing 
financial and other functions since joining the company in 1999.  He is a lifetime resident of South 
Dakota and graduated from the University of South Dakota with an Accounting Degree in 1988.  
Jack joined McGladrey & Pullen in Rapid City, which has since merged with Ketel Thorstenson, 
and obtained his Certified Public Accountant license (currently inactive status).  Prior to his current 
position, Jack was the Controller of Sodak Gaming.

Jack and his wife, Shelly, have three children:  Alexandra, 25, Mason, 15, and Maryssa, 14.  
He enjoys many outdoor activities in the Black Hills and hunting near where he grew up in North 
Central South Dakota.

Welcome, Jack!  We are glad to have you as a member of our Northern Plains Eye Foundation 
Board of Directors.

Thank you, Erwin!  
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EYE TO EYE: THE DIRECTOR’S VIEW LIONS SALUTE

Club of the Year, Piedmont Valley Lions, and NPEF Chair, Zeller

Volunteer Couple of the Year, Norm and SherryDenke, Metro Lions, and NPEF Chair, Zeller

Volunteer of the Year, Dick Fischer, 

Piedmont Valley Lions, and NPEF Chair, Zeller

Our cover article shares the 
successes of the Northern Plains 
Eye Foundation Western South 
Dakota Lions Children’s Vision 
Screening Initiative (CVSI); a key 
area of community outreach for 
Northern Plains Eye Foundation 
(NPEF).  

These achievements are 
possible thanks to our CVSI 
partnership with area Lions Clubs and 
a wonderful group of core volunteers from Rapid 

City Downtown, Metro, and 
Rushmore Lions Clubs, and 
Hill City and Piedmont Valley 
Lions Clubs.  

These enthusiastic and 
dedicated volunteers invest 
hundreds of hours each year 
administering screenings, 
assisting with clerical tasks, 
and leading the charge in 
raising thousands of dollars 

through fundraising efforts to sustain this vital 
program that identifies undetected vision issues in our children.

To express our gratitude, NPEF hosted a Volunteer Picnic & 
Salute at Storm Mountain Center at which the following 2014 
awards were presented by NPEF Chair Sharon Zeller:  2014 
CVSI Club of the Year – Piedmont Valley Lions; 2014 Volunteer 
of the Year – Dick Fischer, Piedmont Valley Lions; and 
2014 Volunteer Couple of the 
Year – Norm and Sherry Denke, 
Metro Lions.  

In addition, Dick Tupper, 
Rushmore Lions, and George 
Brown, Downtown Lions, 
were honored with Vision 
Ambassador Awards in 
recognition of their longtime 
and ongoing efforts to identify 
vision disorders that may 
significantly handicap a child’s potential.



TERVEEN AWARDED ZIMMERMAN SCHOLARSHIP

NPEF HOSTS 2ND ANNUAL CASINO ROYALE

In 2011, Northern Plains Eye Foundation 
(NPEF) created the Dr. Paul L. Zimmerman 
Memorial Scholarship to honor Dr. Paul 
L. Zimmerman; a respected partner in 
ophthalmology at Black Hills Regional Eye 
Institute and much-loved member of our 
Foundation’s Board of Directors 
who passed away after a courageous 
battle with malignant melanoma of 
the eye.  Since that time, the Northern 
Plains Eye Foundation Dr. Paul L. 
Zimmerman Memorial Scholarship 
is presented to a scholar with a 
passion for the eye care field who 
most embodies Dr. Zimmerman’s 
legacy of leadership, service, and kindness.  
The scholarship is given on NPEF’s behalf by 
The University of South Dakota Foundation for 
award by the Sanford School of Medicine. 

The 2014 recipient is Daniel Terveen, 

a Spearfish native currently attending The 
University of South Dakota Sanford School 
of Medicine.  Daniel hopes to attend an 
ophthalmology residency, followed by a 
fellowship, with plans to return to South 
Dakota to begin his career.  Daniel noted, “I 

love the intricate and precise nature 
of ophthalmology as well as the 
ability to follow patients throughout 
their care.”  

Earlier this year, NPEF had the 
opportunity to personally meet 
and work with Daniel when he 
and a colleague completed a 
volunteer research project on NPEF’s 

Children’s Vision Screening Initiative (CVSI), 
from which a manuscript will publish in the 
South Dakota Journal of Medicine early next 
year detailing the results of current CVSI data.  
Congratulations, Daniel!

Black Hills Area Community Foundation 
presents g rant award check to NPEF

N O R T H E R N  P L A I N S  E Y E

A Collaborative Effort of

This summer, the Black 
Hills Area Community 
Foundat ion (BHACF) 
announced the award 
of 2014 Quality of Life 
Grants.  Awards were 
based on making a positive 
improvement and addressing 
the needs of people in the 
Black Hills.  Northern Plains 
Eye Foundation (NPEF) 
is honored to be 1 of 13 
agency grant recipients 
for its Northern Plains Eye 
Foundation Western South 
Dakota Lions Children’s 
Vision Screening Initiative 
(CVSI) which brings free 
vision screenings to area 
pre-school and elementary 
school children.

Shown in the above  
photo is Karen Simmons-
Parks, BHACF Board 
Member, presenting a check 
in the amount of $4,000 to 
Sharon Zeller, NPEF Chair, 
and Ronda Gusinsky, NPEF 
Executive Director.  

The BHACF holds 
endowment funds for 24 
agencies, as well as donor 
advised and scholarship 
funds, enabling people with 
philanthropic interests to 
support the issues they care 
about and programs that 
improve the quality of life in 
the Black Hills. 

Thank you, BHACF!

With promotional partnership provided by KOTA Territory News, 
Rushmore Media Company, Robert Sharp & Associates, Lamar 
Outdoor Advertising and Simpsons Printing

Presented 
by

and supported by

Northern Plains Eye Foundation (NPEF) hosted its 2nd Annual 
Casino Royale Charity Affair, a “Party with a Purpose,” on Saturday, 
September 20, at the Hilton Garden Inn Rapid City.  Community 
members from across the Black Hills attended the casino-themed 
event benefitting NPEF’s programs to protect and preserve vision and 
restore sight.

Guests enjoyed an evening of socializing and elegant 
hors d’oeuvres while challenging local “celebrity” dealers at blackjack 
and Texas hold’em poker and trying their hand at casino-style craps 
and roulette tables.  Other festivities included caricatures, Plinko 
“Playoffs,” Guess the Chips, silent and live auctions, and a raffle.

Thanks to our event sponsors, promotional partners, auction donors, and guests, this year’s 
Casino Royale was an event to remember, raising over $25,000 in proceeds and offering a 
uniquely fun touch point to share the story of NPEF’s important community service outreach.

We invite you to join us for the 3rd Annual Casino Royale on September 26, 2015.  
Watch for updates at www.npef.org.
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With Deepest Appreciation to Our Donors
A&A Optical

Mike Abourezk
Accidental Artist

Alex Johnson Mercantile
Angeni Designs
Annie’s Leather

Matt & Laura Arnett
Dr. & Mrs. John Barlow

Joe Bennington
Mary Benz

Stephen & Dr. Gail Bernard
Bickering Brothers Dakota Spirits Distillery
Black Hills Area Community Foundation

Black Hills Milk
Black Hills Power/Black Hills Corp.
Black Hills Regional Eye Institute

Black Hills Surgical Hospital
Black Hills Vision Care

Casino Party USA
Cat’s Claw Mosaics

Central Dakota Eyecare
City of Sturgis Rally & Events Department

Courtesy Subaru
Creative Surfaces of the Black Hills

Crow Peak Brewing Company
Jim Culey

Dakotah Steakhouse
Dark Canyon Coffee Company

Jay Davis & Susan Kelts
Mike & Carmen Derby

Frank DiCesare
Todd & Marcy Dimond

Gary & Maureen Dowling
Eagle Sales of the Black Hills

Mark Ellis
Mark Ennis

Essilor Laboratories of America
Brenda Fauth

Jim & Cindy Filips
First Interstate BancSystem Foundation

First Interstate Bank
Fischer, Rounds & Associates

H. Craig Fricke
FrogvilleUSA

Dr. Ted & Dr. Linda Fromm
Fromm Dermatology

Alicia Garcia
Eric Gardner

Dr. Brian & Mariah Gill
Great Harvest Bread Co.

Great Western Bank
Robert & Ronda Gusinsky

Linda Harris
Monte Hartl
Buster Heiser

Hill City Lions Club
Hilton Garden Inn Rapid City

Simon & Barb Himelfarb
Mark & Marsha Humphreys

ImageSeller
Jaba Foods

Jack Daniel’s
Robert Jackson, Jr.

Gretchen (Pokey) Jacobson
Jewel of the West

Ken & Sue Jimmerson
Eunice Johnson

Jon Crane Gallery & Framing
Rob & Michelle Julian

Jack & Shelly Kaup
Larry & Micki Kennison
David & Patricia King
KOTA Territory News

Kyle Krause
Joanie Krikac

La Minestra Restaurant
Lamar Outdoor Advertising

Crysta Lemmel
Heidi Linngren

Scott & Dr. Rebecca Linquist
Kevin & Sharon Martin

Mastel Precision Surgical Instruments
Brian Masters
Cris Mathews

Medicap Pharmacy
Delma Mehlhaff

Thomas R. Monheim
Dr. Justin & Christina Moody

Dr. Jess Moser
Bruce & Kim Nearhood

Carolyn Ness
Neugebauer’s Fine Jewelry

Oahe Marina
Dane Oman
Palm Optical

Dr. Jared Pearson 
John & Dusty Pence
Craig & Jane Pfeifle

Kevin Phillips
Piece of Cake Bakery & Café
Piedmont Valley Lions Club

Dr. Eric Porisch
Curtis & Shana Pourier

Prairie Edge Trading Co. & Galleries
Premier Eyecare

Rapid City Downtown Lions Club
Rapid City Metro Lions Club

Rapid City Rush
Rapid City Rushmore Lions Club

Dr. Jeffrey & Diane Rausch
Re- Designs

Redwater Eye Care
Dr. Erwin & Joan Reimann

David A. Richards
Dr. Curt & Shirley Rising

Robert Sharp & Associates
Rocky Mountain Chocolate Factory

Edward Rohla
Kenneth Rollman & Julaine Arient-Rollman

Don & Rosemary Rounds
Rushmore Media Company

Don & Linda Rydstrom
Carmen Scarborough

Dr. Ryan & Patricia Scarborough
Jim & Karen Schramm

Angela Scott

Lori Scott
Dr. Lycia Scott-Thornburg

Simpsons Printing
Michael L. Skinner

Dr. J. Geoffrey Slingsby
Slingsby & Wright Eye Care

Slingsby & Wright Eye Surgery & Laser Center
Smith’s Liquor Gallery

South Dakota Lions Eye & Tissue Bank
South Dakota Magazine
Spearfish Vision Works

Dr. Terry & Heather Spencer
Jenny Stahl

Corrie & Angie Stephens
Jacinta Stilwell

Strider Sports International
Joyce Sugrue

The Golf Club at Red Rock
The Medicine Shoppe Pharmacy

Barbara Trumbull
Dennis Van Asch

Mark & Barb Vargo
Victoria’s Garden

Vision Source Rapid City
Vision Source Specialists 

George B. Wallace
Cindy Weichmann
Dr. Renae Welke

West River Lions Clubs
Westjet Air Center

Dr. Dallas & Lesley Wilkinson
Kelsey Wilkinson

Dr. Gregory Wittenberg
Dr. Terry Wolthuis

Dr. Paul Wright
Wright Vision Center

Your Eyes Only Optical
Dr. Dylan Yu

Tom and Sharon Zeller


